FAST Meeting Minutes

OCTOBER 17™, 2018 6:30 — 8:30PM @ CARROLL VALLEY BOROUGH OFFICE

Deedee Mezger, Lisa Koons, Jerry Holz, Mary Sherman, Sherry Kelley, Lori Borden,

ATTENDEES Amanda Whitcomb, Tina White, Joe Macharsky, Stacy Whitmore

Meeting called to order by Deedee Mezger and Lisa Koons
Approval of 9/12/18 minutes

Sherry Kelley gave a detailed Treasurer’s report. Pippenfest parking was a huge success.

FAST needs to be reimbursed for pizza from several of the teams. Concessions has a
TREASURER'S lower profit margin this year due to the weather, having to reschedule games, and
REPORT smaller crowds.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as written.

REQUESTS FOR FAST ASSISTANCE

o Request from Mike Ball for side baskets in in high school gym was approved for
$2,000.

ACTION ITEMS

¢ Chicken BBQ: Deedee reported that the chicken BBQ was a success. Ninety meals were
sold, and everyone agreed to host another one next season.

e Spirit wear: Sherry gave an update on the Spirit wear sales.

e Concession Stand update:
There have not been enough volunteers to open or close the concession stand. Lisa L. is
having to stay and open because of new volunteers not knowing the proper procedure.
She suggests that the in 2019 we split up the opening day duties between the FAST
officers. Everyone agreed to this.

¢ Pippenfest parking update: Profits from parking this year doubled from the last three
years due to limited parking in downtown Fairfield (due to the extremely wet weather).

e Donations: Lisa Koons is still working on the donation from the Blue Ridge Sportsman’s
Club. She will give us an update at the November 14" meeting. We will also try to solicit
a donation from the AMVETS in Fairfield.

o District Tee-shirts: All the Fairfield athletes that made districts will get a custom tee-
shirt provided by FAST.

OPEN DISCUSSION

e Winter Concessions sign-ups: Scheduled for November 14, 2018. The Coaches will
be notified of the date. Lisa Koons informed everyone that the indoor concessions stand
has been cleaned and stocked and is ready to go.

¢ Knight Mascot purchase: The Knight’s mascot costume had to be thrown out because
of the mold remediation. Deedee proposed that FAST buy the school a new costume and
showed some examples to the group. Everyone agreed that it was a great idea and
approved the purchase of the new costume.
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e Outdoor Graduation Ceremony:
Jerry proposed that we explore the option of having graduation held outdoors at the
stadium. He contacted Mr. McDowell who swiftly opposed the idea due to lack of security
at the stadium, and other issues.

ADJOURNMENT @ 8:15 pm.
Next meeting is Wednesday 11/14/2018 at 6:30pm Carroll Valley Borough office

Submitted by MS
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